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Career Awareness​

 
Career Awareness Day, Friday, October 24.  Black Hawk H.S. will host area professionals and business 

leaders to speak with our students about their pathways to their current positions, the details of their 
occupations, and the job outlooks in their fields.  We are still in need of speakers, so if interested, please 

contact Mr. Cory Milz, Principal at milcor@blackhawk.k12.wi.us.  
 

 
by Gabin Salad 

Hi everyone! 

If we haven’t met yet, my name is Gabin. I’m a foreign exchange student from France! I come from a 
beautiful medieval village called Montcuq, located in the Occitanie region in the southwest of France. I 
live in the countryside, surrounded by fields and forests. It's a peaceful and picturesque place. 

For high school, I used to commute to the nearby “big city” of Cahors. Every Monday morning, I took 
the bus, stayed at the school during the week, and returned home on Fridays. It was an unforgettable 
experience where I made amazing friends and created lasting memories. I graduated last year, so this 
exchange year is like a bonus adventure for me! 

Now, you might be wondering, “Why did I choose to come to this high school?” Well, the truth is, I didn’t 
exactly choose it! I had to write a short profile about myself and submit some photos on a website. 
From there, a host family selected me, and that’s how I ended up here. 

So far, I’m really enjoying my time here. Most of you have been incredibly kind and curious, and I truly 
appreciate the opportunity to share my culture with you. Of course, there are still things I need to get 
used to, especially the food, which is... let’s say, quite unique!  

The school system here is also completely different from what I’m used to in France. Back home, our 
school days run from 8 AM to 6 PM, with a one- or two-hour lunch break. Academics are generally 
more demanding, especially in subjects like math, and we have a final national exam at the end of 
senior year. Our results from both junior and senior years count toward our final grade, so yes, it’s a lot 
of pressure! 

That’s why I’m really enjoying this experience abroad. I get to relax a little, focus less on heavy 
academics, and most importantly, connect with so many more people. It’s been such a rewarding and 
eye-opening journey so far.

 

http://www.blackhawk.k12.wi.us


 

 



 

 



 
 

 

 



The 4th and 5th graders had a great day at Rural Safety Days at the Lafayette County Fairground in 
Darlington. They learned about skid steer safety,  boat and water safety, grain and fire safety, 

animal safety, weather safety, ticks and mosquitoes,  ATV/UTV safety, including a mock accident 
with Med Flight, internet safety, mental health first aid, and electrical safety. 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 
 
 
The Kindergarten classes traveled to the 
Wegmueller Farm and Heidi’s Happy Acres to learn 
about farm life and the animals on it, take a pony 
ride, play games, a corn maze, and pick a pumpkin.  
It was a beautiful day, and the children had a great 
time. 
 
 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

​
 

​
 

​

 



Welcome! 

The 2025-2026 snuck right up on us. Hopefully, everyone enjoyed some family time and relaxation. My name is 
Sara Kaster, and I will again be the school nurse for the School District of Black Hawk. During my time away 
from school, I worked as a Nurse Practitioner in the Medical Oncology and Hematology department at a local 
hospital in Janesville, WI. My nursing background comes from the emergency department and working on 
medical inpatient units in the hospital. I have also done program management for heart failure, providing 
education to both patients and families. I am married to Brad (a bus driver for the school district), and we 
currently live outside of Browntown. We have a son named Cash, who is now 6 years old. 

I look forward to meeting each student and family over the next school year. If you have any questions or 
concerns regarding your student, please feel free to contact me at 608-439-5400 ext 111. I am looking forward 
to a rewarding year working with all of our students and families. Let’s keep everyone healthy! 

Please make sure you return the following forms with your student to avoid any potential delays in providing 
care to them while they attend school: 

●​ Consent for OTC/Non-Prescription Medication Administration Authorization 
●​ Consent for Prescription Medication (this should be filled out for all students who may need to take a 

prescribed medication while at school. This includes inhalers if the student carries it with them). Will 
need to be completed by the physician and signed. 

●​  FERPA/HIPPA Consent 
●​  Health Form for the 25-26 school year 
●​  All students going into 7th grade need to have a dose of the Tdap and the Meningococcal vaccine. Also, 

students going into 12th grade need a booster or their 1st dose of the Meningococcal vaccine if they have 
not gotten one before. Please schedule an appointment as soon as possible for your student. 

●​ Dental Programs – For the 25-26 school year we are offering a dental program Seals on Wheels. They 
come to school and provide routine dental cleanings and exams for those with no insurance or insurance 
coverage-Please reach out to the office staff or visit the school website for an enrollment form 

 

Disease of the Month: Hand, Foot, and Mouth Disease: ​
Hand, foot, and mouth disease (HFMD) is caused by viruses that spread year-round. Anyone can get HFMD, 
but most cases occur in infants and young children during the summer and fall. HFMD is usually not serious, 
but it can spread quickly, especially in schools and day cares. 

How it spreads 
• Having contact with respiratory droplets from a 
sick person's coughs or sneezes. 
• Touching a sick person (such as kissing, hugging, 
or sharing cups or eating utensils). 

• Touching poop from a sick person (for example, 
when changing diapers). 
• Touching objects and surfaces that have the virus 
on them (such as toys, doorknobs, and tabletops). 

 
 
Symptoms of HFMD generally last 7-10 days and include sores in their mouth and a rash on the hands and feet. 
They may also get a fever and develop a sore throat. Unfortunately, there is no treatment for HFMD, only 
symptom management, such as with acetaminophen and dehydration prevention. 

 



Prevention of HFMD 
• Wash your hands often with soap and water for at least 20 seconds. Be sure to wash your hands before and 
after caring for someone who is sick and after: 
• Changing diapers 
• Using the toilet 
• Blowing your nose 
• Clean and disinfect frequently touched surfaces and items, including toys and doorknobs. 
• Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth with unwashed hands. 
• Avoid close contact with sick people, such as hugging or kissing them. 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 



Warrior Pack Program​
 

2025-2026 School Year 
 

Dear Black Hawk Family, 

I hope this letter finds you in good spirits. As part of our ongoing commitment to supporting our 
community, we are pleased to announce that the Warrior Pack Program will continue this school year. 
Warrior Pack will be providing free meals to families in need. This service aims to ensure that 
everyone has access to nutritious and delicious meals without financial strain. 

 

Here’s how you can benefit from this program: 

1.​ Meal Package Details: These packs will include easy-to-prepare meals and snacks for the 
weekend 

2.​ Delivery: A bag of non-perishable food will be placed in your child’s backpack or locker 
discreetly with the help of a school staff member at the end of the school day.  

3.​ Sign-Up Process: To receive free meals, fill out the attached form and 
a.​ Return the form to the school office 
b.​ Mail the form to 

Black Hawk Schools, attn: Warrior Pack Program   
202 East Center St.  
South Wayne, WI 53587 

4.​ If you have any questions, you may contact Tiffany Signer by email at 
sigtif@blackhawk.k12.wi.us or at picmel@blackhawk.k12.wi.us.  Melissa Pickett

5.​ Confidentiality: Your participation in this program will be kept confidential. We aim to support 
you and your family without any added stress or stigma. 

 

Please do not hesitate to reach out if you have any questions or need assistance with the sign-up 
process. We are here to help and ensure that you and your loved ones have access to the resources 
you need. 

 

Thank you for being a valued member of our community. We hope that this program brings comfort 
and support to your family during this time. 

Sincerely,  

Warrior Pack Program 

 

mailto:picmel@blackhawk.k12.wi.us
mailto:sigtif@blackhawk.k12.wi.us
mailto:picmel@blackhawk.k12.wi.us


🥫 Warrior Pack Program Sign-Up Form 2025–2026 School Year 
 

To enroll in the Warrior Pack Program, please complete this form and return it to the school office or 
mail it to:​

 Black Hawk Schools​
 Attn: Warrior Pack Program​

 202 East Center Street​
 South Wayne, WI 53587 

 

✅ Note: One form per family is sufficient. All information is kept strictly confidential. 

 

👤 Parent/Guardian Information 
 

First Name: ________________________      Last Name:___________________________​
 

Email: _____________________________    Phone Number:________________________ 

 

🧺 Current Food Pantry Use 

Please circle your response: 

●​ Do you currently use Green Cares Food Pantry?​
  YES   NO​
 

●​ Do you currently use Black Hawk Food Pantry?​
  YES  NO 

If not, please share why (optional): 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

👧👦 Please list the Black Hawk Students in your family who wish to take part in the Warrior 
Pack Program. Reminder: One form needed per family 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

✍️ Signature 

I confirm that the information provided above is accurate. 

 

●​ Signature (Parent/Guardian): __________________________​
 

●​ Date: __________________​
 

 

If you have any questions, please contact: 

 

●​ Tiffany Signer: sigtif@blackhawk.k12.wi.us​
 

●​ Melissa Pickett: picmel@blackhawk.k12.wi.us​
 

 

Last Name First Name Grade Student’s Teacher List any Food Allergies 

     

     

     

     

     



 

 



 



 

 



Revtrak 

 

 

Pay fees online! ​
Visit Rev Track https://blackhawk-k12.revtrak.net/ to pay lunch money, milk money,​

school fees, sports fees, instrument rentals, and more. ​
If you have any questions, please call the school office at 608-439-5371. 

 
 

Contribute to helping BH Students as you desire.  
As times get tougher all around for school districts, Black Hawk finds itself struggling to continue to offer 
the "extras" for our students to ensure that their educational and school experience at Black Hawk is a 
meaningful one.  As our budgets get slashed and our costs go up, we are looking for different ways to raise 
funds to offer these tools and sponsor events.  If you are in a position to help support some of our 
projects, classrooms, organizations, and events...........check out our new "Support Our School" link on 
Revtrak.  Helping our students in a way that is meaningful to you has never been easier.  Go to:  
 

1. www.blackhawk.k12.wi.us 
 

2. Click on Revtrak. 
 

 
 

 
3. Click on Support Our Schools 

 
 

 
 
4. Choose the area to which you wish to give a 
supportive gift, indicating as much specific 
information as you wish. 

 

  

Thanks for your support! 
 

 

 

https://blackhawk-k12.revtrak.net/
http://www.blackhawk.k12.wi.us/


Running Club is Underway! ​

 
 
Mrs. Petitjean's Running Club is meeting for the fall session. They'll be meeting Mondays and 
Thursdays now through October, with holiday Fun Runs occasionally throughout the rest of the 
year. 

 
Recycling and Other Dumpsters​

(Dumpsters are located next to Riechers Meats) 
​

As always, the staff and Board thank everyone who has donated to the metal/aluminum can drive. The 
funds have proven to be beneficial to the staff and students of the school district. The district greatly 

appreciates the efforts of Powers Auction Service in providing this opportunity. 

A couple of notes that we would like to make:​
 

●​ Please do not place items with Freon/coolant in the recycling dumpster 
●​ Please do not place TV’s or Computer/Related technology in the dumpster 
●​ Please do not place trash in the recycling dumpster 
●​ The other dumpsters (serviced by Faherty) are for school uses only​

 
We do appreciate the donations. Improper use of the dumpsters costs the district and may result in a net 
loss.​
 
Sincerely, ​
Willy Chambers 
 

 
 
 

 



School Board of Education​

​
The Board holds regular School Board Meetings on the second Wednesday of each month.  

Meetings begin at 6:00 pm  Meetings are held in South Wayne. All board meetings are open to the public 
unless otherwise noted. Residents are encouraged to attend and can call (608) 439-5400 for information. 

Agendas are posted on the Black Hawk School District’s Website and Facebook page. 
 
 

President-Dee Paulson​
Vice President-Jim Baumgartner​

Treasurer-Val Dunlavey​
Clerk-Jason Fig​

Member-Clayton Ruegsegger​
Member-Mindy Stauffacher​

Member-Cali Schliem 
 

 
 

School Pictures are Ready! ​
View and order at https://shop.jostenspix.com/login ​

 
BLACK HAWK ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

 Event Code: FE232725 
 

BLACK HAWK MIDDLE SCHOOL 
 Event Code: FE232625 

 
BLACK HAWK HIGH SCHOOL 

Event Code: FE232525 

 

 

*Images are secured using the email address provided to us by the School. 

 

https://shop.jostenspix.com/login


Parents Club News 
 

Parents’ Club meets in the upper commons at 6:00 pm on the 1
st
 Thursday of the month (we do 

NOT meet every month). Please follow the Parents’ Club Facebook page for updates on meetings 

and other events happening! 

A few things you can do to support the Parents’ Club throughout the year: 

●​ Scan your boxtops…if you haven’t downloaded the APP, please do so, it’s a super easy way 

to help! 

 

●​ The scrip program, grab some gift cards for birthdays, weddings, showers, or just for 

yourself, it’s a great opportunity to support the Parents’ Club (keep a lookout, these 

sheets will be coming home in your child's backpack)! 

 

●​ Keep an eye out for future fundraisers and activities!  A great way to do this is to follow 

our Facebook page (Black Hawk Parents’ Club) 

Keep a lookout for fun upcoming events from the Parents’ Club, like our Facebook page to 

make sure you don’t miss anything!! 

As always, thank you for your support! We cannot do our part in providing the things we do for 

our faculty and students if not for your support!   

 

Haley Larse, President 

Courtney Grossen, Vice-President 

Nicole Lewis, Treasurer 

Chris Ruegsegger, Secretary  
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Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

     1 2 
 
530p MS FB @ 
BSMS 
         
 
 

3 
 

4 
 
2p FB @ 
Pec/Argyle 

6 
 
530p JVFB (H) 
Pec/Argyle 
 
 
Life House 
4K-5th 

7 
 
6p VB @ 
Barneveld 

 

8 
 
130p Early 
Release 
 
6p School Board 
Meeting 

9 
 
530p MS FB (H) 
Galena 
 
6p VB @ 
Monticello 

10 
 
7p FB @ 
Riverdale 
 
 
 

11 
 

13 
 
530p JV FB (H) 
Riverdale 

14 
 
6p VB (H) Juda 
(Parents Night) 

15 
 

16 
 
6p VB (H) Pec 
(Senior Night) 

17 
 
7p FB (H) 
Potosi/Cassville 
(Senior 
Night/Pink Out) 
 
 
 

18 

20 
Picture Retakes 
(4K-12th) 
 
5p MS GBB (H) 
Pec/Argyle 
 
530p JV FB @ 
Potosi/Cassville 

21 22 
 
 
 

23 
 
5p MS GBB @ 
Juda 

24 
 
Career 
Awareness 
 
7p FB (Level 1) 
 
 

25 

27 
 
5p MS GBB (H) 
Albany/Monticello 
 
            

28 
 
5p MS BBB @ 
Monticello 

29 30 
 
130p MS Fall 
Dance 
 
 
End 1st Qtr 

31 
No School 

7p FB (Level 2) 
 
        

 



Breakfast Menu 
Milk Choice 1% White, Fat Free Chocolate or Strawberry​

Whole Wheat Peanut Butter & Jelly Served Daily WG-Whole Grain ​
“This institution is an equal opportunity provider” 

 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 

  1 
Cinnamon Toast 
Crunch Bar 
Strawberry 
Yogurt 
Apple 
Milk 

2 
Sausage 
Breakfast 
Bagel 
Yogurt 
Apple 
Milk 

3 
Mini Cinnamon 
Bagel 
Mixed Fruit 
Peaches 
Milk 

6 
Cereal  
Yogurt 
Juice 
Peaches 
Milk 

7 
Waffles 
Granola Bites 
Apple 
Milk 

8 
Pancake Warp 
Mixed Fruit 
Applesauce 
Milk 

9 
Breakfast Pizza 
Goldfish Crackers 
Applesauce 
Pears 
Milk 

10 
Cereal Bar 
Cheezits 
Apple 
Milk 

13 
Muffins 
Granola Bites 
Apple 
Milk 

14 
French Toast 
Mixed Fruit 
Peaches 
Milk 

15 
English Muffin 
Sausage Patty 
Egg Round 
Granola Bar 
Apple 
Milk          

16 
Pancakes 
Granola Bar 
Peaches 
Mixed Fruit 
Milk 

17 
Berry French 
Toast 
Applesauce 
Mixed Fruit 
Milk 

20 
Pop Tart 
Granola Bites 
Apple 
Milk 

21 
French Toast Sticks 
Granola Bites 
Pears 
Applesauce 
Milk 

22 
Blueberry Waffle 
Peaches 
Mixed Fruit 
Milk 
 

23 
Waffle Sticks 
Peaches 
Mixed 
Fruit 
Milk 

24 
Chocolate Chip 
French Toast 
Peaches 
Pears 
Milk 

27 
Strawberry Bagel 
Peaches 
Pears 
Milk 

28 
Bacon, Egg, Cheese 
Bagel 
Granola Bar 
Mixed Fruit 
Peaches 
Milk 
 

29 
Cinnamon Waffles 
Peaches 
Mixed Fruit 
Milk 

30 
Donut 
Orange Juice 
Applesauce 
Milk 

31 
 

No  
School 

 
 



Lunch Menu 
Milk Choice 1% White, Fat Free Chocolate or Strawberry​

Whole Wheat Peanut Butter & Jelly Served Daily WG-Whole Grain ​
“This institution is an equal opportunity provider” 

 
 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

   1 
French Bread 
Pizza 
Cheese Stick 
Broccoli 
Applesauce 
Milk 

2 
Corn Dog 
Baked Schoops 
Green Beans 
Pears 
Milk 

3 
Cod Square 
Bun 
Cheese Stick 
Corn 
Orange 
Milk 

6 
Chicken Nuggets 
Granola Bites 
Broccoli 
Peaches 
Milk 
 

7 
Hot Ham 
Sandwich 
Yogurt 
Cauliflower 
Pineapple 
Milk 

8 
Brat/Bun 
Green Beans 
Apple 
Milk 

9 
French Toast 
Sausage Patty 
Cheese Stick 
Hasbrown 
Juice 
Milk 

10 
Popcorn Shrimp 
Yogurt 
Chex Snack Mix 
Broccoli 
Peaches 
Milk 

13 
Hot Dog/Bun 
Baked Beans 
Mixed Fruit 
Milk 

14 
Chicken Strips 
Granola Bites 
Green Beans 
Apple 
Milk 

15 
Pulled Pork/Bun 
Goldfish Crackers 
Broccoli 
Strawberries 
Milk 
 

 16 
Spaghetti 
Meatballs 
Garlic Toast 
Carrots 
Apple Juice 
Milk 

17 
Hamburger/Bun 
Cheese Slice 
French Fries 
Applesauce 
Milk 

20 
Mini Corn Dogs 
WG Doritos 
Green Beans 
Apple Juice 
Milk 

21 
“Warrior Bowl” 
Popcorn Chicken 
Mashed Potatoes 
Gravy 
Corn  
Dinner Roll 
Apple 
Milk 

22 
Sloppy Joe/Bun 
Cheesestick 
Cauliflower 
Peaches 
Milk 
 

 23 
Mac & Cheese 
Cheese Stick 
Carrots 
Apple  
Milk 

24 
Pizza Dippers 
Cheezits 
Broccoli 
Apple 
Milk 

27 
Breaded Pork 
Patty/Bun 
Green Beans 
Apple 
Milk 

28 
Hamburger/Bun 
Cheese Slice 
Sweet Potatoes 
Mixed Fruit  
Milk 
 

29 
Taco Meat 
Soft Shell 
Baked Scoops 
Broccoli 
Apple  
Milk 

30 
Corn Dog 
Cheezits 
Cauliflower 
Orange 
Milk 

31 
 

No  
School 

 



School District of Black Hawk 
PO Box 303 
South Wayne, WI 53587 

SCHOOL DISTRICT OF BLACK HAWK 

Notice is hereby given to the School District of Black Hawk, Villages of Gratiot and South Wayne, Towns of 
Gratiot, Monticello, Wayne, Darlington and Wiota of Lafayette County, and Towns of Cadiz and Jordan, Green 
County, that the budget hearing of said district will be held in the Black Hawk School Lower Commons at 
South Wayne on Wednesday the 22nd of October, 2025 at 6:00 PM followed by the Annual Meeting.  
A detailed copy of the budget is available at the District Office. 
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